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Dear families, 

Yesterday was mine and Ms Thorpe’s favourite day of the school 

year—World Book Day! Even though we could not all be together, we 

have loved seeing you enjoying your favourite books, guessing who the 

masked reader is and working on your stories. We have still seen some 

amazing costumes this year —we had a spoon, Stickman, the Man on 

the Moon, Cruella de Ville, even the Welsh—English dictionary! 

We cannot wait to see you all on Monday, and are ready to welcome 

you all back with big smiles. Your teachers and teaching assistants 

have lots of lovely things planned for you to learn and get settled back in to school. We know 

that there may be some families who are reluctant to return children at this point in time. 

I can assure you that this time is really important and teachers have worked extremely 

hard to make the best use of the three weeks left in this term. For all the children this 

time is important for them to meet and play with the friends in their class as well as ena-

bling the staff to look at where all the children are at in 

terms of their learning so that all children can make a fly-

ing start to the summer term.  

Keep safe and well 

Hannah Kingsley and the Lionwood Team 

IMPROVEMENT WORKS TO THE COURTYARD AT LIANS 

We are pleased to announce work will start in the Spring/Summer term to make improve-
ments to the courtyard area in the school.   

This has been supported by the Norwich Freemen’s Charity who have granted the school 
£10,000  towards the project.  We would like to take this opportunity to thank them for 

their support. 

 

 



IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR THE FIRST WEEK BACK 

Children will be doing PE inside and outside and will need to 

come into school on their PE day, dressed for PE. 

At all other times children need to wear full school uniform.  

 

Children need to bring in their own named water bottle. 

 

 

As we try and keep the infection rate down and stop óbubblesô being 

sent home, please do not let your child bring extra equipment/personal 

possessions into school.  

START AND END OF THE DAY 

 

Do not gather in groups.  

 

 

 

Wear a facemask while on the premises  

 

 

Keep your distance. 

 

 

Do not park on the school zig-zags 

 

 

 

Do not drive fast or do U-turns outside the school 



                                                            After School Club 

The After School Club will once again be open for pupils from 8th March 

2021.  Places can be booked if parents fulfil the following criteria: 

ñThe use of the provision is reasonably necessary to support them 

to work, seek work, undertake  education or training, attend a medical appointment or ad-

dress a medical need or attend a support group.ò 

Please book as normal through Parentmail. 

ItΩs okay not to be okay, but remember youΩre not alone – 

you can talk to someone. 

Call Just One Norfolk on 0300 300 0123 or text SHOUT to 

85258 

Or sign up for Kooth’s free online counselling at kooth.com  

STAFF PAEDIATRIC FIRST AID 

Well done to nine members of staff that have recently completed their training 
in paediatric first aid. Thank you Ms Thorpe, Mrs Cullum, Mrs Prior, Mrs 
Stamp, Mrs Jackson, Ms Grimes, Mrs Bartram, Mrs Partridge and Mrs Russell 
for all the hard work and time you spent learning online and in school to get 
this qualification. 

Parentsô Consultations 

All parents will be invited to have a phone call with the teacher once the children 
have been back in school for a few weeks.  These will take place during the fort-
night after Easter (12th ï 23rd April 2021). Details of how you book an appoint-
ment will be sent to you. 

RETURN TO SCHOOL  

Monday 8th March 2021 

From Monday school attendance is mandatory for all pupils and ab-

sences will not be authorised (except for illness or other authorised 

circumstances). If your child is going to be absent from school, please call 

the school absence line on 01603 433957 (option 1). 

We remind you that face coverings MUST be worn at all times on the school 

premises.  If you are exempt from wearing a face covering, please make us 

aware of this by emailing the school at   officelians@istnorfolk.co.uk  

Please make sure your child arrives to school on time each morning to avoid disruption.  If you 

are going to be late to school,  you must call the school office on 01603 433957 to give reason 

for lateness and your childôs lunch choice (please note, the school lunches are placed at 9.30am 

each morning, so we cannot guarantee any orders taken after this time). 



Nursery  -  William 

Pear Class  -  Ayman and Harry-Jay 

Damson Class  -  Archie 

Apple Class  -  Aniela and Tremaine 

Holly Class -  Taiya 

Maple Class -  Mason 

Elm Class -  Olivia 

Willow Class -  Angel 

Rowan Class -  Lily-Mae 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

A very big WELL DONE to these 

children for their hard work and 

commitment to their learning. 

We want to take this opportunity 

to say how proud we are of 

them. 

Nursery  -  Yeva and Olivia 

Pear Class - Marly 

Damson Class  -  Kevin and Sia 

Apple Class  - Riley 

Holly Class -  Rebeka and JohnRay 

Maple Class - Isaac 

Elm Class - Valerie 

Willow Class  - Zaradan and Phoenix 

Rowan Class - Emily 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

A very big WELL DONE to these 

children for their hard work and 

commitment to their home 

learning. We want to take this 

opportunity to say how proud 

we are of them. 


